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Minutes



Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


Approved Minutes  

September 16, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Karen Halliday, Ralph Kindred, Amber Machamer
Guest:
Brian Hagopian

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of September 9, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of September 9, 2005 as written.


MSC:
N. Ely/P. Luster



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was set with no changes.
4.
FTES UPDATE – Don Milanese
Thirty-two (32) FTES were gained during the week.  WSCH/FTEF is improving.  Last week it was 480, currently 483.  Mr. Milanese believes we will see a gradual increase.  A big change will occur when Sylvia Rodriguez compiles the non-credit data at the end of the semester. Chabot had a slight improvement.  Chabot WSCH/FTEF is currently 470.   We should be very close to reaching our target of 2,860 FTES.  
Dr. Ely reported good news.  He has received the hours from the 129th academy, which reflected positive attendance.  He noted we get to collect hours for non-graduates.  This increases our FTES by approximately 13 more than originally reported.  This will increase WSCH/FTEF.
5.  
SUMMER 2005 REVIEW – Michael Sato

Mr. Sato provided a handout highlighting a comparison between summer 2004 and 2005.  One item reflected was a significant drop in productivity ratio.  Mr. Sato looked at disciplines where something was added, as an example take Humanities, in summer 2004 three (3) sections were offered totaling103 students this equals approximately 76% fill rate.  However, in summer 2005, an additional section was added to the schedule and the fill rate decreased to 40%.  Dean Ryslinge noted Business traditionally only did Laptechs; however, this year a 1A class was added to the schedule, which filled very well.  

Brief discussion ensued regarding how to incorporate better planning for the schedule especially with regards to summer courses.  It was suggested it may be beneficial to keep building on certain disciplines.  Ms. Boercker indicated she is working on an analysis for Math, as it needs some reconfiguration for summer.  We were lower in the Math X courses this summer than in 2004.  For summer FTES generation, it was noted Math cannot be looked at for this.  It was noted there are other factors which need to be taken into consideration.  These factors are affecting the entire college overall.  It might be that we just had fewer numbers this year than in 2004 due to economic reasons or possibly we didn’t do enough community marketing and outreach.  
 6.
EARLY START SUMMER

There was a brief discussion regarding early start summer courses and overall summer scheduling procedures, specifically with regards to 6 and 8 week courses.  From a Student Services standpoint, we do a large amount of 8-week courses, while our competition does more 6-week.  We may want to think about having students start in earlier in June and finish towards the end of July rather than in August.  This last summer, timing issues arose because students were finishing up their 8-week courses and almost immediately starting the fall semester.  This created financial aide and book loan issues for Students Services. Mr. Milanese suggested we need to look at the mix of students this last summer because that influences when and what is offered.  One issue Mr. Sato noted, the EM report doesn’t reflect scheduling.  It was suggested Amber Machamer should have data which indicates how many early decision and con-current enrolled students we have currently and how they fall into the current pattern.  

June is an important month with regards to the timeline.  We need to focus on it, to keep high school students in mind.  Ms. Hanson noted the 8-week could start earlier then a 6-week could be put in.   There was discussion regarding going to a 5 day/week in summer.  Mr. Milanese noted it used to be that way; however, it changed to a 4 day/week mainly for reasons of cost.  Not to mention it is more difficult to find someone to teach a 5 day/week.  It was noted early start sessions seem to enroll well.  A suggestion was made that Health I might be able to be offered the first 5 weeks of summer.  Dean Ryslinge indicated both Business and Automotive are “playing around” with short courses right at the beginning of summer to determine how they might best fit in.  Mr. Sato noted the data from Amber Machamer should be retrieved and carefully reviewed; it might be worthwhile looking at what additions did in 2005 before scheduling 2006.  
7.  
SPRING ADDITIONS

Dr. Manwell reported for Division I.  He will have spring schedule and FTES to Dale Boercker by September 26th.  He had no specifics to present today.  Mr. Milanese commented there is a possibility of Psychology and Economics adding some courses, Gina Webster is working on this.  

Dean Ryslinge reported for Division II and provided a detailed handout.  The totals listed on the bottom are whole totals.  English is expected to add 4 sections.  English 4 needs a room.  It was noted the numbers reflected on the handout are slightly higher than previous predictions of 3 FTEF.  It is more like 3.5 or 3.6 FTEF.   Business will be implementing a new program with Safeway.  Evan Barshack would like to offer a short-term tax preparation course as part of Business 99.  ESL is working on TBA hour for spring.  It is not in the schedule to date but is being worked on.  It should equal 8 sections, assuming an enrollment of 25 per section.  It still needs to be determined how it will be scheduled in the ILC.  

Performing Arts has added Music 5 DE, which is doing well and can possibly add another.  This may need to be a stand-alone or go larger on the existing one.  Automotive has the 99 GM/LPC courses, which are believed to be very adaptable.   They would like to have a series of 18-24 “mini” courses offered.  These would be short one (1) week courses on such items as airbags.  Division II is asking for an additional .5 FTEF to offer these.  This may cause WSCH/FTEF to increase slightly.  There was initial concern the WCSH/FTEF might be too high.   Mr. Hagopian clarified the goal is to offer one (1) 8 hour, and two (2) 24 hour courses, which would equal 40 hours total for one student.  It was indicated these “mini” courses would not be put in the schedule; however, Ms. Luster noted it might be good to put a small comment that these courses will be offered and to consult the internet for more information.  

A motion was made to have the CEMC approve the extra FTEF being given to Division II as requested.


Motion:  
The CEMC approves the allotment of additional .5 FTEF to Division II as requested.


MSC:
N. Ely/P. Manwell




Unanimous – in favor

Mr. Milanese requested the committee look at what can be done in 6 weeks, and when do we want to have the 8-week begin.  If we minimize the first 2 weeks in August, enrollments might increase.  Also, we might take a look at quarter institutions.  Ms. Luster and Ms. Rodriguez volunteered to look at what the UC schedules are.

Dr. Ely reported Division III will add approximately 1.79 FTEF for spring.  This will be accomplished by adding Math 55 & 65 lecture courses, Astronomy 20, Geography, doubling up Geology 1 DE, pulling out a section of math, and adding 20 “F” hours for the ILC, which equals .53 FTEF.  


Pamela Luster asked for a motion to approve the additional FTEF requested by Division II and Division III.


Motion:   
To approve the additional FTEF requested by Division II and Division III.


MSC:
N. Ely/S. Rodriguez




Unanimous – in favor

8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
 

Nothing noted.
9.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
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